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Committee Meeting
The LUTC met on August 17, 2017. The meeting focused on the PDX in the Streets application (see discussion below). We also discussed the sale of three houses on Multnomah to PHK Development west of the NE 21st and Multnomah site, and other neighborhood development projects.

Lloyd ECO-District Meeting
DJ Heffernan, Chris Tanner and Jim Rapp met with Eco District staff member Courtney Cross. SGNA told Courtney that Dave Brook would be our point person on this issue with Jim Rapp supporting. We discussed the status of the rule making process for the Public Utility Commission’s (PUC) Community Solar demonstration program. Rulemaking is in progress but will not be complete until later this calendar. Then the PUC will hire a program administrator to oversee program implementation. So we’re a ways off from having anything tangible to pursue.  Pacific Power is pursuing a community solar project but it is not clear how that project is being marketed. The things SGNA can focus on include assessing the feasibility for solar installations in the neighborhood, discussing opportunities to partner with other neighborhoods and prospective developers, and working in the neighborhood to assess community interest. EcoLloyd stated that one potential option would be to add more solar collectors to the Convention Center roof. They also noted that some parking areas could host collector panels. An analysis of rooftops in the district is incomplete but most buildings don’t have much room for solar because space is already devoted to mechanical systems. We also discussed the potential of green roof/solar installations. Jim offered to assess local solar feasibility with and without panel tracking. He noted that the area required to meet the minimum output requirement for the program is about 15 acres. There might be a way to partner with the Warm Springs through a cooperative purchase model. We agreed to continue to share information. With the district.
Layne Wyse Meeting
DJ Heffernan met with Layne Wyse, a PSU grad student who worked on the ECO-Lloyd pedestrian/Public Spaces plan. Layne encouraged SGNA to apply for a student workshop project with PSU. He noted that a project focusing on ways to reduce carbon footprint by making the neighborhood safer to walk and bike and use car-share and other alternatives likely would be appealing. Some match to help offset printing costs etc would be helpful (e.g. $1000). He noted that the students select the projects. We promised to send examples of previous workshop applications.  
Portland in the Street Grant Application
The City accepted our application to make pedestrian crossing safety enhancements at NE 21st and NE Clackamas. We applied for $8550 in grant funds with a total project budget of $15,550. The non-grant funded portion includes $5000 of in-kind contributed labor and $2000 cash contribution that we need to raise. What is unique about the application is the use of a painted curb extension, which features a diversity theme. It would be the first of its kind in the City. We did not include a pedestrian crossing signal. We were told the grant could not be used for that but we will continue to examine that option as a future enhancement. For now we’re just improving visibility at the crossing. We also pledged to incorporate Gulch-O-Rama art contest ideas for the crossing into the design. Emily agreed to lead that effort. Special thanks to Dave Galati, Connie Cleaton, Chris Tanner, Michael Brown, and Julie Hoffinger for editorial, artistic, budget and community support as well as to all on the LUTC that offered thoughtful critique for the project. We should hear in October.
Research Intern
[bookmark: _GoBack]Bella Zenger is working on a 30-year summary of demographic and housing trends in the neighborhood with help from a PSU professor. She will be making a brief presentation of her findings at our September meeting.

